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TRAFFIC HOMICIDE 
 

 

 
The Fort Lauderdale Police Department is investigating a traffic fatality that 
occurred on Saturday, November 10, 2012 at approximately 6:55 P.M.  The 
accident took place in the 1300 block of North West 31

st
 Avenue. 

 
Investigators have learned that Donald P. Evans, W/M, 07-02-1954, was 
operating a 2003 Dodge Ram 2500 Van.  The van was driving northbound in the 
center lane of the 1300 block of North West 31

st
 Avenue.  Evans changed lanes 

into the right northbound lane at the same time the victim was crossing the 
roadway.  As a result of this, the van struck the victim 
 
Upon impact, Evans immediately stopped his vehicle and cooperated with 
authorities.  The victim was transported to Broward General Medical Center, 
where he was later pronounced deceased.  The victim has been identified as 
Lawrence Aston Weir, B/M, 04-25-1953, and a Fort Lauderdale resident. 
 
Anyone with information regarding this Traffic Homicide is encouraged to contact 
Traffic Homicide Investigator Jonathan Graham at 954-828-5125 or Broward 
County Crime Stoppers at 954-493-TIPS. 
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